
















































MINUTES OF THE PARK & RECREATION COMMITTEE 

September 27, 2021 

In attendance: Gary McDermott, Jack Johannes, Lyle Kimmet, Jessi La Tray, Eric Tokerud and Lorette 

Carter, reporting. 

Jack was introduced as the city's new superintendent. 

Civic Center: 

Jessi reported on the fall class schedule for the Civic Center. Aerobic classes will be offered Monday -

Thursday beginning at 5:30pm. Classes include Circuit training, Hi-Fitness and Kickboxing. Tai Chi is 

offered Wednesday mornings beginning at 10:00am. A weekend Hi-Fit class will begin in October on the 

1st and 3rd Saturdays of the month beginning at 10:00am. The next blood draw is October 7th • 

City Facilities: 

Roadrunner Recreation Trail/Mountain Bike Trail: The mountain bike trail is still in development. A 

little over 3 miles have been completed thus far. The trail is pretty soft, but will pack down as more 

riders use the trail. MDT did sweep along Oilfield Avenue and the separated bike path heading north to 

the Shel-oole side entrance. 

Krysko Skate Park: Lorette reported Evergreen Skate parks returned to Shelby to complete the inner 

circle. There was some sod removal and several water lines were disrupted. The city will now work on 

striping and/or signage to keep vehicles off the concrete walkway leading into the park. The Shelby 

Kiwanis conducted a fund raiser over Labor Day weekend. Dwaine Iverson reported they made $1,000 on 

the event which will go towards benches and trash receptacles for the park. Eric reported he purchased 

a "Skate Keeper" hat for Jim Starr who has been a tremendous advocate of the park and watchful eye to 

ensure the park is kept clean and people are respectful when using the facility. 

Lorette will follow up with city personnel on striping the basketball hoops. The city is having a difficult 

time getting the paint needed for crosswalks and striping on asphalt. 

Swimming Pool: The pool is currently being drained in anticipation of the cold season ahead. The city is 

working on replacing the boiler system in the pool prior to opening next summer. The Splash Park will 

close the first week of October. 

Shelby Park System: City park irrigation systems are being blown out in anticipation of winter. The last 

park area will be Lake Shel-oole Campground because travelers are still using the facility. Lorette has 

reached out to a tennis court resurfacing contractor in Bozeman. He gave a guesstimate of $50,000 to 

$65,000 to re-surface the courts. The plan would be to change one of the courts into a pickle ball court. 

Lorette will ask the parks department to look at park picnic tables for refurbishing/repairing this winter. 

Councilman Joe Flesch suggested the city initiate an "Adopt A Park" program in which groups, families or 

individuals take responsibility for a community park over and above the weekly moving done by the 

parks crew. Lorette will work on this for the spring. The city crew will complete flower basket watering 

this week. 

Historic Shelby High: Several private individuals have given generously to complete work in the gym. 

The interior walls of the gym have been sheet rocked, with painting left to do. Work continues on 
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